The Ruth Enlow Library of Garrett County
Board of Library Trustees Meeting
Minutes from May 9, 2019
Grantsville Branch~5:00 P.M.

Board members present were Dr. Karl Schwalm, Tina Buckel, Rosie Cupler, Christian Mash, Clinton Bradley, and Fred Fox. Staff members present were Thomas Vose, Library Director, Ann Leighton, Assistant Library Director, Kim Lishia, Grantsville Branch Manager, and Daniel Skipper, Administrative Clerk.
Dr. Karl Schwalm called the meeting to order at 5:00 pm.

Thomas introduced Daniel to the group. The Trustees reviewed the Minutes from the previous meeting. After a brief discussion, Rosie motioned to approve the minutes as submitted which were seconded by Tina.  The motion carried unanimously. 
The Financial Statements for April 2019 were reviewed. Karl asked a question as to whether we were underspent or over (underspent by 185k, which should all even out by the end of fiscal year). Clinton asked if Karl understood how the budget was presented. Clinton then suggested a pro-rated style of presentation instead of current style. Discussion followed as to best method of implementation. Thomas noted that we will try to implement that as a line for future documents. After the PNC account was closed, Karl asked if Georgie can get the financial statements out the week before the meeting. With no other questions, Clinton made a motion to approve the financial statements. Rosie seconded and the motion carried unanimously.
The Director’s Report was presented and discussed.  Karl noted that the Friendsville group has 3 sub-committees, of which the building committee hasn’t met yet. Karl also asked about Melissa’s background, Thomas couldn’t remember off hand. Christian asked if other library’s had such events needing TIPS training, of which we have once or twice before. Christian also thanked Thomas for getting Law Day on the website, which helped get the word out and increased turnout. 
Items of Old Business were discussed:

· Thomas updated the group on the mold issue. Servpro will inspect the ducts with a camera scope to see if they need cleaned for a fee of $1500. Thomas will contact Rush Services to see if they have a competitive bid against Servpro. He will also talk to Beitzel about the current heating/AC system to alleviate the humidity issue. The trustees are not considering carpet replacement at this time.  
· Georgie requested an amendment to the purchasing policy, which increased the limit from $10 to $20 before requiring a purchase order. The group reviewed the document. Clinton suggested a caveat that board could approve to waive the requirement of (3) quotes in certain situations. Thomas will revise the policy and present it at the next meeting.
· Karl asked to follow up with Allen regarding the implementation timeline of the new Antivirus Software.
Items of New Business were discussed:

· Rosie made a motion to allow the Kitzmiller Branch to be open during Kitzmiller Homecoming. Christian seconded the motion. The motion carried unanimously.
· The Capital IT account has a remaining balance for the Fiscal Year of $4292. Allen has requested 3 Win10 PC replacements, one sit/stand desk for himself and 12 privacy screens to spend the last of the budget. Karl asked if there was room for the desk, which should be fine. Thomas made copies of his costs to distribute. Board reviewed. Clinton asked what happens to money that doesn’t get spent. It was noted that the County generally allows us to keep, but may be unlikely with the current budget shortfall. Tina motioned, Christian seconded; with all in agreement to approve the expenditure.

· Thomas introduced a set of Trend Cards as a fun way to see new library trends and information, something for the board to read that wasn’t just a proposal.
Items of Other Business were discussed:

· Karl brought forth the item of bonuses for the end of the fiscal year and the possibility of moving from both Christmas and end of year bonuses to just the end of year. After discussion of budgeting and timelines, the item was tabled for the next meeting.
· Thomas received a flyer from an insurance company about life insurance. It was noted that the County does provide some. Karl stated that it’s hard to picture offering something above and beyond, when we have to scrape for health insurance and pay.
· Thomas found out today about the insurance for the boiler which has a $25,000 deductible, which is significantly higher than the price of the boiler. He then stated that insurance is a scam, which Clinton requested be added to the minutes.

The next meeting will be held Thursday, June 13, 2019 at 5:00PM at the Oakland Library.

Rosie made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:05PM. Fred seconded the motion, with all being in favor.
